





March 5, 2020

Karin Smith Reedsport Community Charter School 2260 Longwood Drive Reedsport, Oregon 97467

Dear Karin:

Anderson Perry & Associates, Inc., has a policy to give back to the communities where we work. In addition to contributing to various charities, we have developed a scholarship program we feel channels our donation efforts in a very worthwhile direction. Since this program's inception, Anderson Perry has proudly awarded thousands of dollars in scholarships for graduating seniors each year.

We are pleased to announce that our Board of Directors has selected the City of Reedsport as an area where we plan to sponsor a scholarship for a deserving high school senior this spring. The scholarship will be in the amount of \$1,000 and will be given on behalf of the City and our firm.

Anderson Perry has an interest in developing awareness and interest in the engineering industry within the community. Preferably, we would like to offer this scholarship to a graduating senior interested in pursuing a degree in a Science, Technology, Engineering, and Math (STEM) related field. Anderson Perry has developed selection criteria and an application process that students will be able to access through our scholarship website (www.andersonperry.com/scholarships). Prospective applicants from your school will need to enter the application code **REEDSPORT2020** to complete the application. We intend to complete the application process by April 27, with final selection of a recipient by May 1, A certificate will be prepared by Anderson Perry to be presented to the recipient. By May 15, please also notify us of the date and location where the certificate will be presented. In the fall, we will send a check directly to the recipient's college of choice.

If you have any questions regarding this program or the selection process, please contact Deb Cornford at (541) 963-8309 or dcornford@andersonperry.com.

Sincerely,

ANDERSON PERRY & ASSOCIATES, INC.

BDB/dc

cc:

By

Mayor McCollum, City of Reedsport City Recorder, City of Reedsport

Brad D. Baird, P.E., President